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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Term Three continues to present COVID issues, but nothing we can’t handle.  I wish every family good 
health and applaud our collective resilience.  The way we bounce back from the variety of challenges that 
we face is a measure of our strength – thank you!  As a result of our joint efforts, our school remains 
vibrant, our students are engaged and quality learning experiences continue.  

The Term Calendar indicates some of the fabulous events to look forward to this Term.  Athletics feature, 
as do Music performances. There are many opportunities for our school community to celebrate together.  

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 2 
Term 3 
July  

25   Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

26   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
Interschool Cross Country 

Selected Yr 3,4,5,6 students 
@ Charles Veryard Reserve 

9.10 – 12.40 pm 
 

27   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
 
 

28            
Lunchtime Green Team 
 
Principal’s School Tour for 
New Parents 9-10pm 

29   

  Week 3 
Term 3 
August 

1 2     Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
Principal’s School Tour for 
New Parents 5-6pm 
 
 

3     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
 
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

4 
  Lunchtime Green Team 
 

5 

Week 4 
Term 3 
August 

8   Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  
 
   

9   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

10   
Junior Choir Yr 3&4  

8.00-8.30 am 
 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 

11 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

12 

Week 5 
Term 4 
November 

15 
 
 

16      Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

17     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 

18    
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

19 

Week 6 
Term 3 
August 

22    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 
 
 

23  Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

24   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
 
 
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

25 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

26   
Senior Choir 11.30 –      3.00 
Rehearsal  Churchlands SHS 

Week 7 
Term 3 
August /  
September 

  29 
 

Faction 
Jumps and Throws 

30    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

 31    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 

1 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

2 

Faction 
Athletics 
Carnival 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 14  21 July 2022 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes 
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We welcome Mr Andrew Knight to our school.  Mr Knight is an experienced Student Services Associate 
who is substantive at West Balcatta Primary School and has most recently been in the Principal role at 
Osborne Primary. Please make yourself known to Andrew – he has really enjoyed his first week at Tuart 
Hill and we have benefited from his knowledge, skill and contacts.  Thanks for joining our team, Andrew! 

There will be an opportunity early in Term Three to make an appointment with your class teacher/s to 
have a three-way conference – you, your child and the teacher – to set improvement goals for Semester 
Two. We hope to work with you to support every student at Tuart Hill Primary School to make the best 
progress and to achieve to their potential. Please look out for a call for appointments early next term.  

I look forward to continuing to work closely with you to support all our students to make educational 
progress and have a positive school experience. Enjoy your school break. 

This week we welcomed to our school special guests Jeremy Clowry and Cezera Critti-Schnaars to join us as part of our 

NAIDOC celebrations. 

 NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia to celebrate and recognise the history, culture and achievements 

of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. NAIDOC Week is an opportunity for all Australians to learn about First 

Nations cultures and histories and participate in celebrations of the oldest, continuous living cultures on earth.  

Mrs Edwards led the school with songs that were written by Indigenous artists, and the students were supported in 

their singing by Jeremy on the didgeridoo. The strong theme that emerged from our songs was the belief that by 

acknowledging our past, we can change our futures by learning, listening and standing together side by side.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAIDOC Music Assembly 
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Our classes have enjoyed trying out Squash and some of our students have a great aptitude! 

Squash – is it the Sport for You? 

 

 

 

Pyjama Day – Monday 1 August ALL DAY!  
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A few students from Room 13 have taken it upon themselves to clean the Junior oval. They were very proud of how 

much they picked up. We applaud their active demonstration of civic Responsibility – thank you Year Twos! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Tuart Hill Primary School Bike Track has appeared on our Quadrangle! 

Thank you Wendi Graham for your dedication to see this project through to 
completion – the bike Track is a positive addition to our school – we love it. 

This bike track has been made possible through our Your Move membership 
and actions.  You can see more on our Tuart Hill Primary School P&C 
Facebook Page 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs 
and resources so that our students can access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve.Want to know 
more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.   ✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – next meeting 
Wednesday 27 July 2022, 5.45 pm start at the School.      You are always 
welcome at the events or meetings, and we are open to any new ideas! 

Have a great week, Marion, P&C Secretary  

 

 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

Students Demonstrating Care for our Environment 

https://www.yourmove.org.au/stories/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/permalink/5297753840343915/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/permalink/5297753840343915/
mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
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We would love to help reduce your bin space and reuse any cereal boxes and cardboard 
tubes for our Science projects. 

Please drop any items to the Front Office or the Science Room – our students will thank 
you as they re-craft the materials as part of our Scientific investigations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notice  

Science Re-Use Request 

https://www.wwf.org.au/get-involved/change-the-way-you-live/reduce-reuse-recycle

